Rt. 1, Box 254
Dublin, Va. 24084
June 12, 19294

M.B.C.

Attention: Simon Surowicsz
20 Rockefellow Plaze
M.¥., N.Y 10112-000%2

Dear Mr. Surowicz:

We would like to express our deep appreciation to you for
your recent segment on "The Great Dictator"—— President
Mobutu. It was exceedingly well done. As former
missionaries to Zaire from 1950-74 we saw what was happening
and have been telling the story ever since. We have kKept

hoping that our Government and the Press would tell the
truth about Mobutu and the tragic situation in 2aire.
Thank you. We trust this will be one more push to our

government to face the truth of Zaire.

Robert and Peggy Reinhold



